親愛なる安房西高校 JRC 部のみなさんへ

ここにいるすべての者、子どもたち、CUFIスタッフそして私、を代表してみなさん全員に、 平和と健康がみなさんすべてと共にありますように、というすてきなメッセージでご挨拶いたします。 私は天と地の創造者に、命の贈り物を感謝します。

私は安房西高校 JRC 部が近いうちにバザーを開くということを聞きました。これらのバザーを通じて、地域や子どもたちとの活動を支援するための支援基金が集められ、送られてきました。ですから、今年のバザーが平和で成功を収め、関係者の皆様に喜ばれ、感謝されることを願って、今度はお祈り申し上げます。

私たちは、支援基金に向けてアレンジしたバザーを通じて、長年にわたってご寄付を賜りました皆様の ご尽力、愛情、ご愛顧に感謝申し上げます。どうもありがとう。

ご存知かもしれませんが、ウガンダも世界で起きている状況から例外ではありません。経済はとても悲惨な状況で、日用品の値段は日ごとに急騰しています。燃料はとても高値になり、それは授業料、交通費、医療費、食費など、すべての値上がりをもたらしています。これは2年間にわたる全土のロックダウンの間に生じた損害から、この国が回復しようとしている時に起きていることです。あたかもこれだけでは不十分であるかのように、COVID-19の脅威はウガンダの一部の地域で再び表面化し、その懸念は死亡例として報告されています。そのため、私たちはみなさんの祈りと支援を必要としています。

この金曜日におこなわれる NPO との会合で、私たちにとってみなさんの努力とウガンダの子どもたちへの関心がとても重要であることを、NPO からみなさんにお伝えできることを願っています。このことを私たちはとても評価し、大切に思っています。どうか情熱を持ち続けてください。

再度、私たちはみなさんが心地よく楽しいバザーを、そして安房西高校での在学と勉強をエンジョイされますよう祈っています。

敬具

C.U.F.I.ウガンダ意識向上協会 (Consciousness of Uganda Foundation, INC.) スチュアート・センパラ 2022 年 6 月 9 日

Dear Awa Nishi High School JRC club members,

On behalf of all people here, both the children, CUFI staff, and myself, I greet you all with the sweetest

greeting that says, peace and good health be with you all.

I thank the creator of Heaven and earth for the gift of life.

I have been informed that Awa Nishi high school JRC club will be holding a bazaars soon, and it is through

these bazaars that support fund has been collected and sent to us to support the work we do with the

community and the children. I therefore take this time to wish and pray that this year's bazaar is held

peacefully and successfully so that everyone involved is happy and appreciated.

We appreciate your effort, love and care that has been exhibited all these many years we have been getting

your contributions, through bazaars you arrange towards the support fund. Thank you so much.

As you may be aware, Uganda is not an exception from the current situation going on worldwide. The

economy is in a very sorry state, the prices of essential commodities are skyrocketing day by day. Fuel is

very expensive resulting in everything going high e.g school fees, transport fares, medical care and food.

This is happening when the country is trying to recover from the injuries experienced during the two years

total lockdown. As if this is not enough, the threat of COVID-19 is resurfacing again in some parts of the

country and cares have been reported with some deaths. Therefore, we need your prayers and support.

During your meeting with NPO this Friday, we hope they will be able to inform you that your effort and

interest in Ugandan children is very important to us and we value it so much, please keep the fire burning.

Once again we wish you a pleasant, joyful and successful bazzar, and enjoy your stay and studying in Awa

Nishi high school.

Sincerely,

Consciousness of Uganda Foundation, INC.

Stuart Sempala.

2022.6.9